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AIANY BOARD OF DIRECTORS LETTER TO MEMBERSHIP REGARDING 
THE 2016 ELECTION 

November 15, 2016 

Dear AIANY Members, 

The statement made post-election by AIA National on behalf of you, the largest 
chapter within its network of 89,000 members, pledged your support to an 
administration that many strongly denounce. The Board of Directors of AIA New 
York was not consulted by AIA National leadership prior to their decision to support 
President-Elect Trump’s yet undefined infrastructure agenda, and we do not condone 
their statement.   

The leadership of the New York Chapter would like to reassure our membership and 
extended community that we reject the violent rhetoric that has pervaded the recent 
presidential campaign and we oppose any association with it. We believe in 
inalienable rights, regardless of creed or nation of origin; gender or sexual orientation; 
language of birth or skin color. 

Architects, by training, are fundamentally committed to providing shelter and 
protecting the safety and wellbeing of all people. Civil dialogue, reciprocal respect, 
and the protection of human rights are essential to this activity and are vital 
characteristics of the profession.  

These principles are not only our human values; they underpin the practice of our 
profession. We believe in equity in design and its benefits to all, especially in the 
critically needed areas of affordable housing, safe schools, and accessibility. We will 
continue to espouse fair and ethical business practices throughout the building 
industry. And, we remain committed to mitigating climate change and protecting New 
Yorkers from its unavoidable consequences. 

We are fortunate that the New York Chapter functions in one of the most diverse and 
inclusive cities in the world. To this end, AIA New York is committing to increasing 
programming and exhibitions that promote a more inclusive America and address the 
needs, concerns and principles of you, our members.   

We are first and foremost a membership organization, and our members are our 
strength. As members, your insights will drive our future actions. We want to hear 
from you. Please email membervoices@aiany.org with your suggestions for how 
this organization can best respond to the challenges you see facing us as a community. 
We are committed to addressing your concerns. 

Sincerely, 

The Board of Directors 
American Institute of Architects New York Chapter 
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